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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

7th January 2022



Welcome back 

We would like to welcome everyone back after the holiday. We hope that you all had an enjoyable Christmas break and would like to convey our very best wishes for the New Year!

Contact Numbers

Please ensure that your contact details are up-to-date. If you change your telephone number(s) or address, please inform the school office staff immediately. Thank you.

Hot Flasks 
Please be reminded that flasks containing hot food (e.g.pasta/ soup) are not allowed in school due to health and safety reasons. Thank you.

School Dinner menu

We will the returning to the full hot dinner menu as from January 17th.  The menu will be sent to parents next week and will provide further choices for the pupils at lunchtimes.

Water bottles

Please do not send in water bottles with the screw caps. If they are accidentally knocked over, the water pours out very quickly causing books/ work to quickly become damaged. School water bottles are available to purchase from the school office if required. Thank you.
Swimming

Class 10 Swimming lessons start again next week on Wednesday 12th January and will continue until 26th January (3 weeks). 

Changes to rules for PCR testing:

As from 11th January, asymptomatic people who test positive on an LFD test will no longer have to follow up with a confirmatory PCR test. They should isolate immediately and follow the ‘Stay at Home’ guidance

However, anyone with the classic Covid symptoms of a fever, new persistent cough or lack of taste or smell should still seek a PCR test, even if they have had a recent negative lateral flow test.
Information on the changes to the self-isolation period for individuals who test positive for COVID-19
Since Wednesday 22 December, the 10 day self-isolation period for people who record a positive PCR test result for COVID-19 has been reduced to 7 days in most circumstances, unless you cannot test for any reason.
Individuals may now take LFD tests on day 6 and day 7 of their self-isolation period. Those who receive two negative test results are no longer required to complete 10 full days of self-isolation. The first test must be taken no earlier than day 6 of the self-isolation period and tests must be taken 24 hours apart. This also applies to children under 5, with LFD testing at parental or guardian discretion. If both these test results are negative, and you do not have a high temperature, you may end your self-isolation after the second negative test result and return to your education setting from day 8.

Returning from a holiday abroad

If you are returning from a holiday abroad, please remember to check the latest government guidance in relation to isolating/ testing upon your return. 

Close contacts of a positive case

From 14 December 2021, adults who are fully vaccinated and all children and young people aged between 5 and 18 years and 6 months identified as a contact of someone with COVID-19 are strongly advised to take a LFD test every day for 7 days and continue to attend their setting as normal, unless they have a positive test result. Daily testing of close contacts applies to all contacts who are: 

• fully vaccinated adults – people who have had 2 doses of an approved vaccine 

• all children and young people aged 5 to 18 years and 6 months, regardless of their vaccination status 

• people who are not able to get vaccinated for medical reasons 

• people taking part, or have taken part, in an approved clinical trial for a COVID-19 vaccine 

Children under 5 years are exempt from self-isolation and do not need to take part in daily testing of close contacts. 

Pupils with SEND identified as close contacts should be supported by their school and their families to agree the most appropriate route for testing including, where appropriate, additional support to assist swabbing. 

Further information is available in NHS Test and Trace: what to do if you are contacted and in the stay at home: guidance for households with possible or confirmed coronavirus (COVID-19) infection.

After-School Clubs
Young Voices
Young Voices choir rehearsal         10th January (collection time 4.00pm)
Out of School Achievements 
Congratulations to Sami C (C8) who has recently started playing rugby for Golborne Parkside and has received the ‘Most Improved Player’ award.

Congratulations to Leo F (C8) who has recently started playing rugby for Golborne Parkside and has received the ‘Coaches Player’ award.
Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher        
